FORT PORTAL CATHOLIC DIOCESE

Our Ref:...1.2:2......... " i X Bishop’s Office
P.O. Box 914, Fort Portal
Your Refsinalunas Uganda
17 JUNE 2015

CIRCULAR - JUNE 2015
OF BISHOP ROBERT K. MUHIIRWA
BISHOP OF FORTAL DIOCESE

TO:  The Clergy

The Religious and

The Lay Faithful

FORT PORTAL DIOCESE .
Dear Brothers and Sisters, greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ!
Thank you for all the support you give to our Diocese of Fort Portal and the entire Church-
spiritually, morally and financially and in any other ways; may the peace, love and joy of
the Lord be with you always!

1. OUR NEW DIOCESAN COUNCIL OF THE LAITY 2015-2018 AND THE EXECUTIVE OF
KEJI

With great joy, I hereby introduce to you the newly elected Diocesan council of the Laity; they are
the following:

1. Mr. Edward Balinda - Chairperson (St. Charles Lwanga Town Parish)

2. Mr. Gregory Tushabe - Vice Chairperson (Kamwenge Parish)
3. Mr. Deo Bansegu - Secretary (Bugombwa Parish)

4. M/s. Naume Kalenzi - Assistant Secretary (Bukwali Parish)
5. Mr. Manyindo Emmanuel - Treasury (Virika Cathedral Parish)

6. Mr. Vicent Kagwera - Representing Virika Deanery

7. Mrs. Paskazia Begarukemu - Representing Kamwenge Deanery

8. Mr. William Mugabo Tinka - Representing Katoosa Deanery

NEW EXECUTIVE FOR KEJI (Catholics who stay in Kampala, Entebbe and Jinja)

1. Dr. Patrick Birungi - Chairperson (Butiiti Parish)

2. Dr. Clovis Kankya - 1st Vice Chairperson (Yerya Parish)

3. Dr. Agaba Amooti - 2nd Vice Chairperson (Kicwamba Parish)
4. Mrs. Hellen Basemera Dande - Secretary (Butiiti Parish)

5. Ms. Claire Kacope - Treasurer (Virika Cathedral Parish)

At the end of April 2015, the top Executive Parish Council of Laity from all parishes did get an
induction seminar on Diocesan level. Irequest the Parish Priests also to organize induction
seminars for all the other Council of the Laity from the sub-parish and village chapels. This should
be done before the end of 2015. Let us promote collaboration Leadership in our parishes and the
Diocese at large as we strive to spread God's Kingdom.
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2. ORDINATIONS TO PRIESTHOOD AND DEACONATE IN THE YEAR 2015

I am happy to let you know that this year we shall have the following ordained at WEKOMIIRE
and VIRIKA CATHEDRAL Parishes respectively:

No. | NAME HOME PARISH PLACE OF DATE OF
ORDINATION ORDINATION

1. Dn. Kwebiiha Bernard Wekomiire Parish Wekomiire Parish | 4th July 2015

2. Dn. Businge Robert Butiiti Parish Wekomiire Parish | 4t July 2015

3. | Sem. Kusemererwa Thomas Butiiti Parish Wekomiire Parish | 4t July 2015

4. Dn. Baguma George William Virika Cathedral Parish | Virika Cathedral | 11t July 2015
Parish

5. Sem. Mwirumubi Paul Virika Cathedral parish | Virika Cathedral | 11t July 2015
Parish

6. Sem. Tumusiime Dominic Virika Cathedral Parish | Virika Cathedral | 11t July 2015
Parish

7. | Sem. Waako Frederick Douglas | Virika Cathedral parish | Virika Cathedral | 11t July 2015
Parish

8. Sem. Alituha Simon Peter Virika Cathedral Parish | Virika Cathedral | 11t July 2015
Parish

Three Deacons will be delayed this year but are assigned some duties:

| No. | NAME HOME PARISH PLACE OF ASSIGNMENT
1. Dn. Tony Katungi Virika Cathedral Parish Kyarusozi Parish

2; Dn. Joseph Amanyire Bukwali Parish Kahunge Parish
|3 Dn. Peter Bwesige Wekomiire Yerya Parish

We Pray for these Deacons as they carry out their duties faithfully and with zeal in these
Parishes where they are assigned.

3. MAJOR SEMINARIANS

We are also blessed to have more seminarians joining the Major Seminary, this year 2015 we
have 74 Seminarians in the Major Seminaries. Let us continue to pray for our Seminarians and
support them in all ways as they continue to discern their call towards the Holy Priesthood.

4. JUBILARIANS FOR SILVER JUBILEE OF THE PRIESTHOOD

Fr. Francis Muhenda Adyeri, Parish priest of Butunduuzi Parish and Treasurer General
of the Diocese and Fr. Peter Neema Akampa lecturer at Makerere University and
Assistant Chaplain to KEJI , they will be celebrating their. Silver Jubilee this year. We
pray for them; thanking the Lord for the 25 years of service to the Church and pray that
they may continue to serve the Lord with great zeal in the coming years.
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5. CHAPTER FOR SISTERS OF MARY IMMACULATE- NYiERI (SMI)

The Sisters of Mary Immaculate ministering in our Diocese of Fort Portal at St. Charles Lwanga
Town Parish Church, Fort Portal Town, are planning to have their Chapter between: 27t July
to 17th August 2015. They request for our Prayers. Let us remember to pray for them that they
may have a successful Chapter, which will lead to the election of new leaders.

We also pray for all the Religious Congregations in our Church that they may be renewed in
this Year of Consecrated Life.

6. PRAYERS FOR DIFFERENT INTENTIONS

a) Cause of the Servant of God; Vincent Joseph McCauley, CSC - our first Bishop of Fort
Portal was declared Servant of God in July 2007 by the Holy See. He lived a holy life as a
Bishop and that is why his cause is on. He suffered from cancer which he endured
patiently till death! He dedicated his life to our Lady, the Blessed Virgin Mary. Since
2007, we remember him every 4" November on the Diocesan level. The inquiries about
his life are still going on. I remind the entire diocesan community that, there is a prayer
to pray through his intercession for different needs. Please use that prayer, as part of
your evening prayer or any other time in your communities or families. In case any
intention is answered, inform us through your Parish Priest.

b) The Holy Father Pope Francis requested us to pray for PEACE in the world; let us stop
using the 3 prayers (Our Father, Hail Mary, Glory be to the Father) after the post-
communion prayer in Mass, but instead include the prayer for peace in the prayers of
the faithful.

Furthermore, recently, he has added to pray for the Synod of the Family due to take
place in Rome this year in October. Also there is a prayer which the Holy Father has sent
to us. I request we say this prayer as part of our community or family prayer during our
morning prayers, till the Synod is over in Rome in October 2015.

7. RENEWAL OF FAMILY LIFE

In the Spirit of the Holy Father, Pope Francis, I urge that we strive for true conversion in our
families, especially couples living in illegitimate marriages. I have noted it with concern while I
visit Parishes that there is a certain reluctance to come out of these illegitimate marriages
because of the tendency of to organize too expensive wedding parties. This calls of us to take a
close look at the trend of being too extravagant at the cost of living in a state of SIN. I therefore,
urge the Parish Priests, to consider a possibility of Mass weddings; this could help to keep the
costs low and thus have many couples return to the SACRAMENTS.






